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County of Orange 
County Executive Office 

 

 

September 6, 2022 

 

Scott Stiles 

City Manager, City of Garden Grove  

11222 Acacia Parkway 

Garden Grove, CA 92840 

 

 

RE: Homeless Navigation Center 

Dear Mr. Stiles: 

This letter is to affirm my commitment to bring before my Board of Supervisors (Board), a recommendation 

to contribute a one-time allocation of $5.3 million with an annual contribution of $625,000, for ten years, to 

support a regional navigation center located in the City of Garden Grove.   

Per our discussion, the navigation center, with capacity to serve up to 100 individuals, will be used to 

support the needs of Garden Grove, Fountain Valley and Westminster, with an agreement in place for the 

cities to jointly fund the remaining acquisition, tenant improvements and the operating costs.  We have 

also discussed the requirement for the navigation center to operate in compliance with the County’s 

Standards of Care. 

Once the City has a plan for site control, please contact me to discuss next steps, which will involve the 

negotiation of a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the County.  I want to ensure that I don’t get 

ahead of you or the other cities as you discuss the matter with your councils.  The MOU will require 

approval by each city then the Board of Supervisors. 

Throughout this process, Doug Becht, Director of Care Coordination, and I are available to support you. 

We look forward to this collaboration. Please do not hesitate to contact me or Doug with any questions or 

concerns. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
Frank Kim 

County Executive Officer 

 

cc: Doug Becht, Director of Care Coordination 

      Lilly Simmering, Deputy County Executive Officer 
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